
 
Haynes Township Board Minutes 

                                                       June 16, 2021 
 

The special meeting of the Haynes Township Board was called to order at 7:00 PM, on June 16, 
2021 by Supervisor Effrick, members present:  Clerk Schefferly, Treasurer Campbell, Trustee 
Campbell, and Trustee Quick  
 
Clerk Schefferly said that the township would have to update the Cemetery Ordinance.  She 
said that the ordinance listed the cost for burials and since the Sexton had raised the cost of 
burials the ordinance will have to be changed.  She said that she had contacted Gustin 
Township to find how their ordinance covered cost of burials.  Their ordinance stated that grave 
opening charges shall be handled through the funeral director.  Clerk Schefferly read a 
suggested amendment to the township ordinance:  

 

             Haynes Township 
Amendment to Mt. Joy Cemetery 
                       Ordinance  
 
Change to Section 5: Grave Opening Charges:  
 B: Grave opening charges shall be handled through the funeral director. Cost of winter burials 
(to be paid in advance) will be an amount sufficient to cover added cost associated with a 
winter burial.  
 

Supervisor Effrick made a motion to amend the Cemetery Ordinance, Seconded by Treasurer Campbell 
all ayes, motion carried.  

The board discussed the qualifications of the two applicants for the Township Clerk position.  The 
position will be an appointed position and will be on the ballot for the 2022 election.  

Supervisor Effrick said that after looking over the two applications received for the Clerk’s position he 
felt that Jennifer Berryhill would be the most qualified.   

Trustee Quick said that his choice would be Tamarra Quick.  He said that she was a veteran and also felt 
that she was qualified for the position.  

Treasurer Campbell also felt that Tamarra Quick would be qualified for the position.  

Trustee Campbell said that his choice would also be Tamara Quick. 

Clerk Schefferly abstained from the vote. 

The board appointed Tamarra Quick to the Haynes Township Clerk’s position.  

Clerk Schefferly said that she would contact both of the applicants and let them know the board’s 
decision.  

 

There not being any further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned. 


